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Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 
 Welcome to any newcomers to the village. I hope that you 
will enjoy taking part  in the many activities which will be happen-
ing in our village. The  Rudston Village Show was a huge success 
and thanks to Teresa for organising it. We look forward to another 
evening of “Musical Allsorts” this month and thanks to Kate who 
organises that one. 
 We are fortunate to have so many volunteers in our village. 
Thank you to all the people who send articles to the newsletter. 
Special thanks to Shirley, the treasurer. The accounts for the year 
can be seen on page 12, and last but not least, the people who 
print and distribute each publication. 
 It is pleasing to see that the pavilion has had a “make over”, 
with new uPVC double glazed units now in place. (See front cover 
and Jane’s report on page 5). 
 Kilham C of E Primary School has had good start to the new 
academic year, with a new awards system in place. It sounds very 
exciting and will encourage all pupils to show their “best selves”. 
 Finally, I would like to welcome Jen Hobson, who is taking 
over as clerk to the parish council when Philip retires after many 
years. We have all enjoyed Crossland’s Column and it will be sad-
ly missed. Jen has written a letter of introduction on page 8. 
 

Sue Tompkin 

Rudston Village Show  
 

Thankyou to everyone who came to the show.  
There were lots of entries thank you. 

Thanks to Mr Gerry Everitt, Mrs Joan Currie, Mr Ken Staples 
Thanks to all who sponsored the classes. 

Also thanks to Pubby,Midge and Martin, Shirley Doug and Kath-
leen. 

And also thanks to all of you who donated their winnings etc. 
I haven't got a total yet but I will let you know very soon, 

Thankyou especially to Rebekah Staples for helping me .I couldn't 
have done it without you. 

Teresa 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 

 

  Church services and events for October 
 
  2nd           9.30am   Holy Communion 
  7th (Friday)   6.30pm  Harvest Festival followed by  
                             Harvest Supper at the Village Hall 
  9th                       9.30am  Morning Prayer 
16th          9.30am  Holy Communion  
23rd              10.00am  United Parish Communion at                      
      Rudston 
30th     4pm  All age service 
 

There is a service of Holy Com-
munion each Wednesday  
Morning at 10.30am followed by 
coffee. 
 

 
Every blessing, 
Glyn 
 
 

On Tuesday 18th October 
between 10.30 and 12.30 
Pat and Ian will have a Cof-
fee morning at 17A Lime-
kiln lane, Bridlington. Funds 
to support All Saints, Rud-
ston. 
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All Saints Church Social Committee 
Harvest Festival is on Friday 7th October  at 6.30 

p.m. in Church  
Everyone Welcome to celebrate a  

successful Harvest in field and garden 
     Followed by Harvest Supper at the Village Hall. 
 Tickets £3.50 Adults Children £1.50 from Jean Corner 420622 

 

Wendy Proctor is again opening her home for a  Pre- Christmas  
Coffee Morning on Friday December 2nd  10 until 12      

Tickets £2.50   in advance or on the door. 
 

 We enjoyed taking part in the Village Show and congratulate 
the hard working Village Hall Committee on their success with this 

event and thank them for their dedication and contribution to  
Village Life. 

Thank you for your support in the past and we hope we can count on 
your support at our future events. 

  June Sellers (social secretary to Rudston P.C.C) 

 

North Wolds Lions Club 
You are invited to an evening with  

SIMPLY BRASS 
A concert in Burton Agnes Hall  

on Saturday 8th October at 7.30 p.m.  
     The theme is “A Musical Journey” with a Proms 

finale. 
 Tickets £15 to include first glass of wine and Buffet supper. 

    Lions Bingo 
          Rudston Village Hall 
          Tuesday 18th October 
            Eyes down at 7.30 p.m. 
    Cash prizes  Everyone Welcome 
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Seating	for	the	Corner	Garden	
  We have also been informed that we were successful in a 
bid to the Caythorpe Gas Environmental Fund for a grant to 
provide seating and signage for the Corner Garden. This fund-
ing will be used to purchase signs for the lower and upper 
gates to the garden and three benches and one picnic table 
made from recycled plastic. We chose recycled plastic as that 
reduces maintenance and should provide a long life for the 
seating. 
Hopefully the seating will be in place by the end of October. 
Neil Watson 

                Rudston	Playing	Field	News 
 Thanks to grants from Lissett Community Wind Farm 
Fund and Caythorpe Enrironmental Fund together with money 
raised from the village bingo, work will be starting soon to re-
place the pavilion's old wooden doors and windows with uPVC 
double glazed units.  
 This will make the pavilion warmer, more secure and re-
duce the burden of maintenance. We are fortunate to have fa-
cilities for bowls, cricket, football and tennis as well as informal 
recreation in such a lovely setting in the village. 
 
 Jane Crossley 

 

The Youth Group is held        
at the village hall  

on Thursdays 
  5:30pm - 7pm.  

Ages 8-13 years. 
Come and make friends and have fun. 
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Thorpe Hall Family Fun Day, in aid of  
Yorkshire Air Ambulance. 

 
 
 This year again proved a 
great success (despite the rain!) 
with a great turn out supporting 
YAA. With more attractions and 
exhibits we hope this community 
event will continue to develop 
year on year. Special mention and 
thanks to all those who sponsored 
this event, volunteers and all 
those who braved the weather to 
join in the fun. We will soon be 
publishing a video of the event 
which will look great so keep an 
eye out on our Facebook page. 
 

 William Macdonald handed David Hebdon of YAA a cheque for 
£6,000 which was amazing, and a valuable contribution supporting this vital 
charity. 
Thank you all again for supporting this day. 
 
Many thanks. 
Somerled. 
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Kilham Church of England Primary School 
    

Welcome back to the new academic year here at 
school! We have been back for just over 3 weeks (at 
the time of writing), the weather has been gorgeous 
for the most part and our new school year has start-

ed really well! 
We said goodbye to 16 children in July who were moving onto sec-
ondary school, and we have welcomed 21 new children into Recep-
tion and 4 other new-starters, as well as another new group of chil-
dren into nursery. Our nursery is already full for this academic year 
and we have more children on roll than I can ever remember. 
 Everybody is getting used to new classrooms and new teachers 
and everyone is making new 
friends. 
September service, on Friday 16th 
September – although we had to 
stay up at school due to heavy rain 
and we look forward to celebrating 
the harvest on Thursday 6th Octo-
ber at 2.00pm in Church, when we 
will give thanks for the harvest and 
aim to make contributions to the 
Driffield Food Bank and a global cause. 
 We have some changes in school this September, with a new 
awards system. Each week there are 2 VIP’s chosen from each 

class – and those children get 
a special lunch on a Friday at 
the VIP table!   
There are already several ac-
tivities planned for this autumn 
term to look forward to: 
 
          Diary Dates 
        

Friday 30th September 1.30pm Macmillan Coffee Afternoon and 
Family Achievement Assembly. 
Thursday 6th October  2.00pm Harvest Service, All Saints Church, 
Kilham 
Thursday 15th December 6.00pm Nativity Carol Service,  
All Saints’ Church 
S England 
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Parish Council News 
 

 Hello everyone, I am Jennifer Hobson the new Clerk to 
Rudston Parish Council. This is a new role for me and whilst I’m 
sure I still have a lot to learn I would like to thank Philip Cross-
land for taking the time to teach me all that he has over the last 
few months in order to ensure a smooth hand over. I hope that 
he enjoys a long and happy retirement after his 24 years of ser-
vice. I know I have some very big shoes to fill and will do my very 
best to do so. 
 

 My contact details are available on the Parish Council Web-
site - rudston.org.uk 
 

 We have now taken delivery of the recycled plastic furniture 
for the Corner Garden which was delivered on 21st September, 
so hopefully it will be in place by the time you read this – or soon 
after!. 
 

 The audited accounts have now been returned and are 
available for viewing at the home of the chairman for anyone in-
terested.  
 

 East Riding of Yorkshire Council would like everyone to be 
aware of an extensive “Childcare Survey for Parents” open until 
January 2017. Taking about 10 minutes to complete, all parents 
of children up to 14 years or any 15-18 year olds with a disability 
are urged to take part. There will be a monthly draw for a £10 
voucher, and all those who enter will remain anonymous. Further 
information available on: 01482 396469 (Monday to Thursday 
8.30am to 5pm.,Fridays to 4.30pm) 
 

 The next Parish Council meeting is to take place on 12th 
October 2016 at 7.30pm 
 
 
Jennifer Hobson 
 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council) 
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We moved to Rudston 4 years ago, the Bosville Arms was closed 
and everybody we spoke to complained about the fact that the 
village no longer had a pub. There were even meetings about the 
viability of setting up a working fund to enable the village to buy 
the property. 

Enter Andy Archer who invested a lot of time, effort and money 
into making the pub fit for use.  He provided a free buffet to wel-
come people on the opening night and over the past two years 
has organised Halloween evenings, Christmas parties, New 
Years Eve parties, provided live music, fireworks displays and 
even re-introduced Rudstock. 

Andy tried to fit in with the village, sponsoring the News Letter on 
more than one occasion and volunteering to help mow the 
Churchyard. 

What did Andy gain for all his hard work, time and money? The 
answer is “not a lot”.  Apart from a hard core of about 20 people 
who used the pub on a regular basis, but unfortunately not all at 
the same time, the only time the pub was anywhere near full was 
when people could get something for nothing – free supper, free 
live music, free firework display .... 

I don’t think this village deserves a public house, and now we 
haven’t got one, again.   In short, apathy rules and the business 
has gone the way of all the other businesses that used to thrive in 
villages. 

Michael Tansey 

South Side Lane 
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  Phillip Crossland 

 On 30 September, Phillip will retire as Parish Clerk, a position 
he has held for 24 years. As the current Chairman, and I am sure I 
am speaking for previous Chairmen, I would like to formally thank 
Phillip for his work and counsel. During my time, he has provided 
good advice and always with a sense of humour. At times a sense 
of humour is the only way for a Parish Clerk to respond to some of 
the decisions and regulations made by bodies at County and Nation-
al level. They seem to have little thought for how they affect a small 
village like Rudston, and they have not always made life easy for the 
Clerk. 

 I would also like to thank Phillip for the help and advice he has 
given to our new Parish Clerk during the handover period, and hope 
that he enjoys the free time he now has available! 
Thank you once more, Phillip. 
Neil Watson 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
SHOEBOX GIFTS 

 
As I have left Rudston I will no longer be able to organise the shoe-

box appeal.  
 

Could you spare some time to take on this worthwhile task? 
 

Each box makes such a difference to every child who receives one. 
It would be fantastic if someone from the village could continue to 

make this possible. 
 

If you would like to help, please contact Samaritan's Purse on 0870 
0112002 

 
Many thanks, 

Adele van der Heijden 
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    Allsorts 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We are pleased to welcome once again “Musical Allsorts” 
to Rudston Village Hall. Come along on Friday October 14th to 
be entertained by talented local musicians. There is an eclectic 
choice of music, from classics to pop and more besides! The 

doors open at 7pm and the finishing time is around 10pm. The 
tickets are £6, with light refreshments included.  Bring your 

own drink and glasses. There will be a raffle. 

Tickets are available from Shirley 420225, Kate 420901. 
All proceeds to Marie Curie. 

 

 

Musical 
4 

Allsorts 

Pat and Ian are hav-
ing a coffee morning 
on Tuesday 18th Oc-
tober 2016 from 1030 

to 1230.  

There will be  coffee, tea, cakes and scones. 
 We will be holding a  raffle with all proceeds in aid of All 

Saints Church, Rudston.  
All are welcome at 17A Lime Kiln Lane, Bridlington, East York-

shire opposite the Coast Guard Station. Tel 07731 485926 
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Rudston Newsletter Accounts 

At 31st August 2016 
Balance at 1st September 2015 £216.94 

Receipts 
 

Advertising     £137.50 
Sponsorship     £275.00 
Extra copies of Newsletter   £100.00 
Donations      £106.00 
Share of Rudston Bingo   £475.00 
 

Payments 
 

Printer repairs          £45.00 
Toner         £747.75 
Balance at Bank 31st August 2016    £517.69 
       _______          
        

                                                   £1310.44            
 

 
At 31st August 2016 
Bank Reconciliation Statement 
Balance per Bank Statement   £530.69 
Add uncredited banking      £50.00 
Less unpresented Cheque   (£63.00) 
Balance per Accounts    £517.69  
 

Thanks to the Newsletter receiving a share of the Bingo 
Receipts the bank balance is looking healthy. 

 
The Committee would like to say a “Big Thank You”  

to everyone who sponsors the Newsletter, 
 without you it could not carry on being produced 

______ _   

£1310.44         
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     “ 
More Glory Holes     
 
 

 Not being much good at quizzes, it was no surprise that I 
couldn't think of a two-word term covering the three different 
definitions of question 7 in September's newsletter.  However, I 
was amazed at the answer.  “Glory hole” to me meant two differ-
ent things altogether. 
 

 Deciding to do a little investigation of my own I soon found 
that the OED agreed with my main understanding.  In their 
words:  “untidy room, drawer, or receptacle”.  They also agreed 
with the quiz-setter's “quarry” meaning. 
 

 Turning to the computer, it should have been no surprise 
that the main meaning there was of a sexual nature, but really?  
Some of us have led sheltered lives!  Moving swiftly on, the in-
ternet also came up with even more meanings, including the 
“glass-blowing” one, but the “dam/reservoir spillway” one re-
mained elusive.   
 

 Nowhere however acknowledged my second meaning.  If 
it existed beyond our family, it will now have fallen into disuse, 
because the glory hole was also the outside privy.  At least, in 
the part of the West 
 

 Riding now known as South Yorkshire.  Although, any 
“hole” was often an 'oil!  Anyway, the outbuildings to the cottage 
in which I spent my early childhood contained a two-hole privy.  
Seating for two or more was not too uncommon, but ours was 
one adult and one child-size, which I think was pretty unusual.   
 

 My grandfather, whose cottage it was, died when I was 
two years old.  Obviously I didn't get chance to ask him much(!), 
but his working life was in a stone quarry, so he may well have 
known of a few different “glory holes” 100 years ago. 
                                                                                                                             
Phillip Crossland                                                           

Story 
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Puzzles and Quizzes 

Sweets – past and present  
 

1. Where  refined people live  
2. Sport of Princes   
3. Wise guys  
4. A taste of the occult  
5. Royal Herb 

PUB SIGNS 
BELOW ARE GENUINE BRITISH PUB SIGNS 

NAME THE PUBS (Answers Page 18) 

     

               

              

6. Mother’s local  
7. Endurance race  
8. Number nines  
9. All sorts of girls  
10. Black and baked in Yorkshire 
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WORDSEARCH  

S Q U I R R E L O L A F F U B D 
O O M L A T M W A L L A D K L V 
B A S N U Q R A S T G D E E A R 
R N E W L S P L D L E M U R C K 
I Y H M V B O L N N T Q C Y K N 
H L B H Y S T A V R A M O P S U 
K S I L V E R B A C K U N T P K 
P M D K S L A Y A P L O I K I S 
R T U Y K E L M O X E T V B D D 
V N W L E R T T C P T Q N T E E 
X O D M P E R E L W O H D E R P 
T O I B N L N M U B Y U I R L I 
S B R N V T O L E C O Y O P N R 
D A O R E D K S L T C B S I L T 
E B T S N R I E V L I S P O D S 
K D R H T A O G N I A T N U O M 

 Missing Word for September…..Venice Simplon Express 

BABOON 
SILVER BACK 
LEMUR 
BLACK SPIDER 
RED HOWLER 
WALLABY 
SQUIRREL 

MOUNTAIN GOAT 
COYOTE 
STRIPED SKUNK 
HYENA 
BUFFALO 
OCELOT 
B  _ _ _ _ _  M _ _ _ _ _ _ 
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B          P         V 
       Z         H      K   
M         S         W       
      F         E      X        
G         I          T          
      J     Q    Y   

Answers page  18 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find a 

Halloween Word 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

Word Wheel 

 

Halloween Quiz 
1. In Roald Dahl’s book , the Witches, the main character takes a 
potion that   transforms him into something inhuman. What is it? 

2. What are Helen Nichol’s books about a witch, a cat and an owl 
called? 

3. What is the name of the Gryffindor ghost in Hogwarts? 

4. What does Funnybones, from the Ahlberg story have as a pet? 

5. What is the real name of the “worst Witch” at Miss Cackle’s acad-
emy? 

6. Which terrifying monster did Bram Stoker write about? 

7. Of what does the village fear in  “The Legend of Sleepy Hollow”. 

8. What Hans Anderson character gives her voice to a witch, so 
that she can try and marry the prince? 

9. In “The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe, which child benefits 
the White Witch after she gives them Turkish delight? 

10. Aladdin has a magic what, in order to summon a genie? 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, 

Northside House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 
420705 

Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 
www.rudston.org.uk 

 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses print-
ed in the Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. 
The publication may be read by people from outside 
the village, either in  paper form or viewed on the web-
site. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for art icles, 
letters and notices for the November Newsletter is Oc-
tobert 27th. Any received after this time may be omitted 
but included in the next issue, if appropriate. The above 
does not apply to bereavement notices and messages, 
which will be included if at all possible. 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  

Cauldron 

Halloween Quiz 

1. A mouse 

2. Meg and Mog 

3. Nearly Headless Nick 

4.  Hubble 

6. Dracula 

7. Little Mermaid 

9. Edmund 

10.A lamp 

Sweets 
1. Quality Street 

2. Polo 

3. Smarties 

4. Black Magic 

5. Mint imperials 

6. Mars bar 

7. Marathon 

8. After Eights 

9. Dolly mixtures 

10. Pontefract 
cakes 

Pubs 
1. The Shakespeare 
2. The White Bull 
3. The Crow’s Nest 
4. The Crown 
5. The Robin Hood 
6. The Wheatsheaf 
7. The Plough 
8. The White Hart 
9. The Nags Head 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

 

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 

 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 

 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 
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Rudston Village Hall 

Hiring Fees  

 Residents   £5 per hour 

Non residents  £10 per hour 

 

For the meeting room  in the day time 

Residents   £4 per hour 

Non residents   £6.50 per hour 

For the meeting room in the evening 

Residents   £5 per hour 

Non residents  £7.50 per hour 


